From:

<JCash@ramc.net>

To:

<single@state.wy.us>
12/20/01 4:49PM

Date: Subject:

Monitoring Exemption

40-8964

Mr. Steve Ingle WDEQ/LQD Project Manager Herschler Building 122 W. 25th Street Cheyenne, WY 82002

Dear Steve,

As we discussed earlier today, the pump and tubing in deep monitor well OMM-1 in Wellfield 3 was knocked downhole when struck by a piece of equipment earlier this month. Unfortunately, despite our best efforts, we have not been able to fish the tubing or pump out and therefore have not been able to collect a sample. At this point it appears that we will not be able to collect any samples this month from OMM-1. Pursuant to our conversation earlier today, WDEQ has issued Rio Algom a waiver from sampling requirements for OMM-1 during the month of December. However, if we are still experiencing difficulties when it comes time to sample in January I will contact you again.

John Lusher, our NRC Project Manager, is out of the office until January 2, 2002 so I left him a voice message detailing the issue. I will be on vacation until January 2, 2002 so if you need additional information please contact Paul Goranson at 1-800-931-1190, ext. 127.

Sincerely, John W. Cash Manager EHS & Regulatory Affairs

MMSSO PUBLIC

Received: from igate.nrc.gov

by nrcgwia.nrc.gov; Thu, 20 Dec 2001 16:48:47 -0500

Received: from nrc.gov

by smtp-gateway ESMTPœ id QAA17139; Thu, 20 Dec 2001 16:46:20 -0500 (EST)

From: JCash@ramc.net Subject: Monitoring Exemption

To: single@state.wy.us

Cc: PGoranson@ramc.net, BFerdinand@ramc.net, clc@nrc.gov, jhl@nrc.gov,

JMcCarthy@ramc.net

Date: Thu, 20 Dec 2001 15:15:20 -0600

Message-ID: <OF56DC46A2.36D198C6-ON86256B28.0070B3F9@net>

X-MIMETrack: Serialize by Router on CommServer/Server/RioAlgom(Release 5.0.5 | September

22, 2000) at 12/20/2001 03:15:50 PM

MIME-Version: 1.0

Content-type: text/plain; charset=us-ascii

Mr. Steve Ingle WDEQ/LQD Project Manager Herschler Building 122 W. 25th Street Cheyenne, WY 82002

Dear Steve.

As we discussed earlier today, the pump and tubing in deep monitor well OMM-1 in Wellfield 3 was knocked downhole when struck by a piece of equipment earlier this month. Unfortunately, despite our best efforts, we have not been able to fish the tubing or pump out and therefore have not been able to collect a sample. At this point it appears that we will not be able to collect any samples this month from OMM-1. Pursuant to our conversation earlier today, WDEQ has issued Rio Algom a waiver from sampling requirements for OMM-1 during the month of December. However, if we are still experiencing difficulties when it comes time to sample in January I will contact you again.

John Lusher, our NRC Project Manager, is out of the office until January 2, 2002 so I left him a voice message detailing the issue. I will be on vacation until January 2, 2002 so if you need additional information please contact Paul Goranson at 1-800-931-1190, ext. 127.

Sincerely, John W. Cash Manager EHS & Regulatory Affairs